# September 2014





Commodore Mark Gensler



# Up Coming Events Red Neck Regatta Color Cruise



# The Bay Views NewsLetter



The Official Publication of the Bay View Yacht Club 3902 N. Summit Bay View Park Toledo, OH 43611-3000 419-729-0731 www.bvyc.org

# Report from the Commodore

Summer is flying by and August has been a very busy month. started the month by heading over to Middle Bass Island for a Club Cruise. We had a great turn out, the weather was good for the most part and as usually good friends, good food and a good time was had by all. Great job Fleet Captain Chuck and Moe for putting the cruise together, thank you.

The following week it was over to Put in Bay for I-LYA Power Week. This was my first year attending. What a great event, well planned and organized something for everyone plenty to do for kids of all ages. Bay View made a great showing I think we had more boats and Member than any other club and that's out of 130 plus clubs that belong to the I-LYA. Our Members won many awards the Kids cleaned up in most event and the adults did quite well also. For the 3<sup>rd</sup> year in a roll Bay View got a participation flag and the second year that we got the first place flag. Thank you to everyone who attended and participated in the events, and especially to Scott and Sharon Kneisel keeping us on track and making sure we were signed up for the events.

After getting back from the Bay, it was time to start gearing up for Homecoming weekend. Before you know it the tent was up and the weekend was here, we had great weather, good bands and plenty of beer. It was nice to see the new grill being used, thank you Alan Ellison and the Crew who put in many Hours to have it done by Homecoming. Once again Homecoming Chairman Tony Blank did a excellent job of putting everything together, Thank you Tony and to the many Members that helped from set up to tear down. I hope everyone got a chance to see the decorations for the Commodores Reception inside the Club House. Sharon Kneisel and many many helpers did a fantastic job of turning the Club House into a Carnival; it looked like a big top with Clowns, bearded lady, fortune teller and a Ring Master. Later that day Tina and I attended Ford Yacht Clubs Commodores Reception which is a very nice and well attended event; we got a lot of positive feedback on our Reception while there, everyone had a great time. Thank you all for making Bay View Yacht Club Stand out once again.

Mark Gensler

# Report from the Vice Commodore



Vice Commodore Colleen Cashman

What a busy month for us all. Hope everyone enjoyed it because it went by way too fast. Fleet captain Chuck Martin did a great job getting everything together for the trip to Middle Bass Island. It was my first time to the club and state park and I have to say we all had a wonderful time. From there, Mike and I went to Put-In-Bay for a week of fun and enjoyment with the ILYA power boat regatta. If you did not attend, you missed a lot of laughs especially with our Commodore Mark and his cardboard box. Please stop by the picture box and take a look. All the BVYC contestants and their costumes were great and their

boats were really something to see. All the activities if you joined in were a lot of fun, I even won 2nd place in putt putt. BVYC home coming is over and I can't believe it but everyone who had a hand in it THANK-YOU for all your hard work and to Tony Blank for coordinating it all. Please watch for flyers on the TV in the club, open your email blasts when they come out and if you do not get the e-blasts and would like to, contact Doug LaLonde. You can also look online to see updates to the calendar. It is that time for re-election and we are looking for someone to step up and be Rear Commodore. Do not let it scare you it is a lot of fun and as you go through the chairs you meet such wonderful people - so with that note, please think about it. I would like to send out a big THANK-YOU to Allan Ellison and his team that took the old suggestion of the grill and the new suggestion that I brought up months ago and running with it and getting it done. You all know who you are so THANK-YOU. If you as a club would like to see dinners on a Friday night, please let me know and I will see what we can do to get this done. I met with my committee for fund raisers to raise money for the 2015 commodore's ball. In October there will be a reverse raffle, in November we will have a feather party. December we will be decorating the club with the new members party. I have a beautiful nautical quilt that I will be raffling off. There will only be 200 tickets at \$20. This was made by one of my nurses in the office and hand stitched...just amazing. We will have a bus trip to the Detroit casino coordinating with the boat show. All Dates will follow, sorry they will not make this edition but will be in the next and will be sent out in the email blasts. Still a lot of time to enjoy the boating season so come on out and enjoy your club. Till next time...

## Report from the Rear Commodore



Rear Commodore Douglas LaLonde

Hello Again, I hope you all have been having a good summer, Erin and I have been having fun. We recently attended our commodore's reception and it was very well attended. There was a themed reception reflecting a carnival fair 'Under the Big Top'. We would like to commend everyone that was responsible for the thought and planning it took to set it up, Kudos to all involved. We also made it up to Ford Yacht Club's reception, it was a nice experience, being that Erin and I have never been up to Ford before. Lastly, I'd like to thank Tony Blank for planning and hosting the Annual Bay View Homecoming. It

went remarkably well considering the conditions we had to contend with the last three years; Congrats Tony! 2015 will be a Poker Run year for our Regatta..

To move on to new business, Erin and I have decided to plan a miniature RED NECK REGATTA on Sept 20<sup>th</sup>. There will be a best dressed contest with prizes awarded. Please come out and have fun. There will be beer butt chicken on the new grill and fryers to cook up weird concoctions. The chicken dinner will be \$10 and there will be a country band on the patio, TBA. Please look for the flyer in the BAY VIEWS.

Lastly, if you are looking to rent or use equipment from the galley starting September 1<sup>st</sup> there will be a contract for new requests; it will be available for download on the web and at the Bar.

Your Rear Douglas Lalonde

#### Regular BVYC Billing Schedule

December – Upcoming Annual Dues/Coupons. Due the first of January.

February – 2nd Half Work Hours

April – Dock/Seawall

May - Launch

July – 1<sup>st</sup> Half Work Hours

November – Haul Out/Winter Storage

Monthly statements are sent and should be kept for your records. Bills are considered delinquent after 60 days. If you are not receiving a statement, please contact the Financial Secretary or the Vice Commodore for address corrections. It is your responsibility to know Bay View's billing schedule and policies.

# Special Announcements

## BVYC Winter Storage (2014 - 2015)

Scheduled winter storage haul out begins in October at 8:30am on weekends. The charge for this year is \$6.50 per foot, LOA.

Sunday Oct. 5<sup>th</sup> will be the first day. (Saturday Oct. 4<sup>th</sup> is the color cruise).

Members should be prepared to help all other members on the day that they pull their boat. Anyone wanting to work winter storage should report at 8:30am at the haul out shed.

Note: An application for winter storage must be filled out and signed before your boat will be pulled. The applications are at the bar.

**BVYC** is using email blasts for reminders and special announcements. Please be sure to submit your email address to be on this list. Also, we need help with beautifying the club for the Color Cruise and the end of boating season. Please pick up after yourselves and others.

#### Reminder from the Dock Water Committee

Dock holders are responsible for water hose leaks. Leaky hoses will be shut off if found during regular dock water inspections. Do Not Remove Backflow Devices when you change docks.

#### From the Boat Yard Chairman

All trailers and sail boat cradles must have your name and phone number to be stored at BVYC.

Please remove all personal items including boat stands from the yard. We will be cleaning the area soon and removing items that do not belong in the yard. Members with dock boxes should abide by rule 21 which states that they should be over the water or against the fence, not in the stoned area of the yard

# **September Birthdays**

No birthdays this month due to technical difficulties

Bay View Yacht Club

Bar Hours

Starting May 1<sup>st</sup> 2014

Monday
Tuesday
1 pm - 11pm

# Gas Dock Hours -

The BVYC Gas Dock will be open Wednesday 4-7 PM, Thursday, Friday 10AM-7PM, Weekends 9AM-7PM Closed Monday and Tuesday

# **Article VI, Section 3**

If you are 70 years of age and 15 years as a member, you should not be billed for work hours. It is the member's responsibility to notify the Vice Commodore of their status.

# The Deadline for the Bay Views

Is the 20<sup>th</sup> of each month. Articles submitted after the 20<sup>th</sup> may be omitted from that months issue. If possible send all reports, notices, flyers, etc. to: nemo@bex.net and/or rogerjhoff-man@outlook.com

#### **Report from the Auxiliary**

September already!! Again the summer has flown by. Homecoming was a success even with the limited amount of products that were sold. I would like to thank Linda Gaertner for the time and effort she put forth in selling Pizza, and the people who helped her. A big THANK YOU to all the people who donated baked goods. We sold out! I would also like to thank the ladies who helped set up and sell the Ship Store Merchandise.

Our next meeting is September 10, 2014. Board meeting at 6:30pm, Meeting at 7:00pm.

Our guest speaker is the noted Astrologer Sue Lovett. She will be taking us on a "Trip through the Zodiac".

At our meeting we will be discussing nominations of Officers and Board for next year. I

hope that you will show your support and consider becoming more involved with the Auxiliary.

I look forward to seeing you at the September meeting.

Auxiliary President Sue Kroma



### **For Sale:**

Carry on Air conditioner 5500 BTU, Bought new. \$500.00

Mercury 9.9 out board motor. Bought new, 2 gas tanks.

\$900.00

Open to offers

Contact Lee Omey -

419-367-4911



# Your Toledo Area - Quality Marine Service Specialist

# Brenner 75 at Harrisons

Full Service Marina Certified Mechanics Parts Department Dockage And More 419-729-1676



#### Pier75 Marina

Rack Storage Facility (The Best in Customer Care and Convenience) Near Downtown Toledo Certified Mechanics 419-242-7575

# **Complete Boat Sales Services**

We have added to our team and Sales have picked up !!!

# WE NEED BOATS

Brokerage Special to help get Listings— List with us before Xmas in July (July 25) and there will be a 20% reduction in Brokerage Fees

Don't need a complete brokerage relationship? <u>Call us</u>, we have other listing services and Sales Tools Available

Bill Aiken—Boat Sales—419-213-0809—email -Sales @brenner75.com

# \*ANTIQUE MALL\*

# If One of America's LARGEST Antique Malls

- Over 200 Dealers/Over 250 Huge Booths
- 120,000 Sq. Ft. of Quality Antiques
- Customer Lounge & Cafe
- Quality Antique Dealers Welcomed!

1552 S. Reynolds Road (at Dussel Dr.) • Maumee, Ohio 43537 Ohio Turnpike Exit 59 • I-475, Exit 6 • **419-893-2468** 

www.maumeeantiquemall.com







#### **2014 Officers**

Commodore Mark Gensler

Vice Commodore Colleen Cashman

Rear Commodore Douglas LaLonde

**Recording Secretary** P/C Rob Pawloski

Donald Newman Jr Financial Secretary

P/C Bill Lenz Treasurer

Fleet Captain **Charles Martin** 

#### **Board of Trustees**

Board Chairman – John (Woody) Wlodarczyk

Vice Chairman - Doug Berry

Secretary - Dave Scardina

Commodore Mark Gensler

Al Bremer

Alan Ellison

Chuck Shanteau

Alternate - Timothy Krell

#### **Bay Views Advertising**

ATTENTION: New lower AD Prices >> Business Card Size Ads \$50.00 Per Year. Partial Year \$5.00 Per Month.

The Bay Views Is Sent To All BVYC Members and AYC Clubs, by U.S. Mail And Is Also On Our Website: www.bvyc.org. Send info to: rogerjhoffman@outlook.com and/or nemo@bex.net. All advertisements must be paid in advance of being published.

Please forward payment for the 2012 advertisements to be published beginning in January.



# Toppers

Frozen Yogurt

10 Flavors - Pay by weight Over 40 Toppings

5380 Monroe St. Sylvania, OH. Beth Waters, Owner

15% Discount w/this ad... Expires 10/31/14



Sandra Peer REALTOR® Ohio & Michigan





(419) 344-5135 Mobile (734) 854-5533 Michigan (419) 382-8000 Ohio sandra.peer114@gmail.com www.citytrendsrealty.com

6530 Secor Rd., Suite 2 Lambertville, MI 48144

Each Office Independently Owned and Operated

# EXTERMINATORS

# QUALITY PEST CONTROL FOR YOUR HOME OR BUSINESS

Locally Owned and Operated

Sylvania

419-244-9556

419-824-4435

Licensed in Ohio & Michigan 419-726-8580

#### **#1 Best Seller**

RE/MAX CENTRAL 5403 SUMMIT @ 128TH TOLEDO, OH 43611

(419) 726-7138 (419) 726-6679 FAX (419) 726-7434 E-MAIL: TLACOURSE@BUCKEYE-

"The Realtor With The Midas Touch. Everything I List Turns To Sold"®



TED LACOURSE GSI, GSA, GRI & CRS

#### Hwa's Canvas Covers

Upholstery Canvas Tops Awnings & Repair





Hwa (Ha) Thorsby 2602-106 St. Toledo, Ohio 43611 1(419) 309-7397